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Cyclone Chapter of SHRM

Meeting Minutes

ISU Foundation
5/10/12

The meeting was called to order at 8:02 a.m. by President Jeff Staton on Thursday, May 10, 2012.
Present: 36 Human Resource Professional Members and 3 Guests
Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments:

Deb Malsom announced Manpower’s free webinar, Building Skilled Trades Talent for Today’s Demands on
5/24/12.

Teresa Cross announced that she’d accepted a position at a college in Missouri and will be starting it the last
week of June. She noted that the HR Manager position with ALMACO has therefore been posted on their
website. (To apply, those interested can go to their website at www.almaco.com )

Rose Flaspohler announced that Ag Leaders has a Payroll/HR Coordinator position open.

Jeff Staton noted that due to Teresa Cross’ announcement, they are looking for a Secretary/Treasurer for the
Cyclone Chapter. Those interested are to see an Executive Group member.

Chapter Business

Financials:
The April 2012 financial reports were emailed to members with the meeting announcement.

The following financials reports for April 2012 were read:
*Checking - $5,100.13

*Savings -$3,761.77

*CD - $8,358.05

Deb Malsom moved approval of the financials. Rose Flaspohler seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Minutes:

The minutes of the April 2012 meeting were posted on the chapter website with a link provided in this month’s
meeting announcement that was emailed to all members. moved approval of the minutes. Michelle Price
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Membership Report:
Julie Moss noted that 91 members have paid their dues so far this year. She put in a request for anyone who has
not paid their dues to please do so as soon as possible.

Education Update:



http://www.almaco.com/

Michelle Price noted that this meeting (May) was the first of four sessions that have been approved for 1.5 hours
of strategic credit through HRCI. (July, August and September Cyclone SHRM meetings are the other meetings
that have been approved for strategic credit.) Michelle also commented that the PHR/SHPR certificates for each
meeting are on the registration table

Foundation Update:

Julie Moss noted that we raised $100 from the Younkers Coupon Book Sales. (As a reminder, we have a
container on the beverage table at each meeting which we will be collecting change to donate to the National
SHRM Foundation at year end.)

Technology Update:
Tabitha Zesch noted that we have a Linked-In account for Cyclone SHRM.

Diversity Update:
Michelle Stotts noted that the National SHRM website has good videos on diversity. She also mentioned the
SHRM Diversity Conference in Chicago from October 22 to 24",

Legislative Update:
Chelsey Aisenbrey gave the Legislative Update. She is going to post all the information shared on the Linked-
In site.) Please join the site and view all the items covered during the meeting.

Publicity Update:
No update at this time.

Old Business:
None noted.

New Business

Jeff Staton noted that our Cyclone SHRM Chapter will be heading up registration for the SHRM State
Conference in Des Moines on September 26-28, 2012. He commented that Julie Moss, Chelsey Aisenbrey,
Joyce Johnston, Cheryl Baker, Kevin Stow, Deb Malsom and he have volunteered. He also noted that we would
need more volunteers. If you are interested in helping out at this event, please see Jeff.

Business meeting adjourned at 8:20 a.m.

Program Summary

Jeff introduced the speaker, Ben Stone, RPO Consulting, who did a presentation on Social Capital Management.
Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa J. Cross
Secretary/Treasurer



